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D A T E S  T O  R E M E M B E R :  

TERM ONE 

Monday 19th –28th Feb 

Dental Van 

Thursday 22nd Feb 

Walk to School 

Tuesday 27th Feb 

District Swimming 

Monday 5th March 

Year 6 Excursion Shrine of 

Remembrance 

Wednesday 7th March 

School Photo Day 

Monday 12th March 

Labour Day 

Tuesday 13th March 

Year 2 Discover Doreen 

Excursion 

Thursday 15th March 

Cultural Day 

Monday 19th March 

Prep—Year 2 Playground Craze 

Incursion 

Thursday 22nd March 

Ride to School 

Monday 26th March 

Young Leaders Day 

Wednesday 28th March 

Last Day of Term 1. Assembly 

and Easter Bonnet Parade 

1.30pm School Ends 2.30pm. 

Thursday 29th March 

Pupil Free Day 

 

Dear Parents, 

I would like to take the opportunity to welcome and thank all of you for the positive 

first 3 school weeks of 2018. As we head into week four I congratulate you and your 

children for the way you have prepared and gone about adding to the success of our 

beginning to the school year. Already so many inspiring learning opportunities, 

getting to know you activities, incursions,  excursions and sports events. One of the 

highlights has been the response to our Parent Information evenings and our Cyber 

Safety Information sessions. On behalf of our entire staff we would like to thank you 

for your support in ensuring the focus of our students is firmly on the learning in the 

classroom, making the most of every opportunity and being the best they can be. 

STEM Program @ Laurimar 

I’m sure by now if your child is in Years 4 to 6 they have come home and excitedly 

chatted about the curiosity created in our STEM Program. Ms Thompson hit the 

ground running with this highly engaging program and is taking each student on a 

magical learning journey of  wonder, amazement, excitement and investigation  

deeper into all things Science.  This has been one of the highlights to commence the 

2018 school year with so much more to be accomplished in this space. 

 

School Traffic around Laurimar Primary School 
 
Could I ask that all parents be vigilant when picking their children up after 
school and when dropping them off before school in the mornings. Schools in     
general are very busy places during these times and our school is no exception.    
Parents and students lead very busy lives and I ask that you don't rush off too   
quickly from drop offs and pick ups to sporting events or other activities as our      
student’s safety is the highest priority. Please be Courteous, Patient and Respectful 
of other vehicles and vigilant of our students walking to and away from school. 
Please Drive within the speed limit of 40km per hour in and around our school and 
surrounding schools. Playing the game of centimetres or milliseconds is just not 
worth it when it comes to protecting our student safety. 
Can we also please be respectful and use our very best manners at all school level 
crossings. We are very grateful for having access to the many available crossings 
due to our wonderful crossing supervisors who are committed 
to keeping all school community  members safe. 
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School Council 
 
 
 

Laurimar Primary School Council 2018  
 
Nominations are now open for 5 vacancies on our school council (2 staff representative, 3 parent representative 
and 1 community or co-opted member). If you are an enthusiastic parent interested in getting more involved and 
having a say in what our school is doing, or know someone who is, we would love to hear from you. We are looking 
for people who are committed to improving the educational outcomes for all our students at LPS. 
Effective councils have a broad range of experience, skills and expertise. Face-to- face and online training is also 
available to help councillors develop the skills and knowledge for the job. Parents find their involvement satisfying 
and may also find that their children feel a greater sense of belonging to their school. 
 

School Council Elections 2018  
 
At the beginning of each school year, School Council elections are held. Please read the following information in 
relation to becoming a member of the Laurimar Primary School Council. Nominations close at 4.00pm on Monday 
28th February, 2017. School Council elections need to take place over the next few weeks.  
What is a School Council and what does it do? 
All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally formed bodies that are given powers to 
set the key directions of a school within state wide guidelines. In doing this, a school council is able to directly    
influence the quality of education that the school provides for its students. 
 

Who is on the School Council?  
 
There are three possible categories of membership: 
•  A mandated elected parent category. More than one third of the total members must be from this          
 category. Department of Education and Training (DET) employees can be parent members at their child's 
 school as long as they are not employed at the school.  
•  A mandated elected DET employee category. 
 Members of this category may make up no more than one third of the total membership of school council. 
 The principal of the school is automatically one of these members.  
  An optional community member category. Its members are appointed by a decision of the council because 

 of their special skills, interests or experiences. DET employees are not eligible to be community members. 
 The term of office for all members is two years. Half the members must retire each year, creating vacancies 
 for the annual school council elections.  

  An optional community member category. Its members are appointed by a decision of the council              
 because of their special skills, interests or experiences. DET employees are not eligible to be community 
 members. The term of office for all members is two years. Half the members must retire each year,         
 creating vacancies for the annual school council elections.  

 

 
Why is parent membership so important?  
 
Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help shape the direction 
of the school. Those parents who become active on a school council find their involvement satisfying in itself and 
may also find that their children feel a greater sense of  connectedness and belonging to Laurimar Primary School. 
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2018 School Council Timeline  
 

 Wednesday 21st February- Notice of Elections and all for nominations  

 Wednesday 28th Febraury 2018 - Nominations close - 4.00pm 

 Friday 2nd March- List of candidates and nominators will be displayed 

 On or before Monday 5th March- Distribute ballot papers (If necessary)  

 Tuesday 13th March - Close of ballot - 4.00pm 

 Wednesday 14th March- Count votes  

 Thursday 15th March- Declaration of ballot  

 Wednesday 21st March- First meeting for new School Council at 7.00pm - Election of office bearers,       
Principal will preside 

 
An election needs to be conducted for members of the School Council of Laurimar Primary School. A     
nomination form is attached to the newsletter and must be lodged by 4.00pm on Monday 28th February, 
2017.  
Following the closing of nominations a list of the nominations received will be posted at the school. The 
terms of office, membership categories and number of positions in each membership category open for 
election are as follows:  
 
If the number of nominations is less than the number of vacancies, a notice to that effect and calling for 
further nominations will be posted in a prominent position at the school.  
 
 
 

Student Attendance 
 
At our school, we highly value and respect the importance of student attendance. Laurimar Primary School 
strongly encourages our students to reach a minimum of 95% attendance. Each year, a number of students 
are able to attain 100% attendance. This is under our every minute counts philosophy and ‘It’s Not OK to be 
Away’ strategy. Unless your child is sick and unfit to attend, it is expected that your child will be at school 
on every other day. Our teachers will regularly be discussing the importance of attendance and                
consistency and will update their students on how they are tracking. 

 
 
 

Student Leaders 
 
On behalf of our school, I would like to congratulate our school leaders for the wonderful way in which 
they conducted themselves at Monday’s Badge Ceremony. 
Such a proud moment and our school is in such a solid place with such dynamic and diverse leaders coming 
through. 
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Teacher Professional Practice Days- What does this mean for Laurimar Primary School 
and our students? 
 
As part of the  Education State initiatives,  we achieve excellence by consistently focusing on improving the   
achievements and lifting the standards of learners across Victoria, whether it is through improving the quality of  
educational services or changing the way we teach. The most important thing we can do to improve student          
outcomes is to develop and improve the skills of our teachers who have the greatest impact and influence on the   
students in their care. The Victorian Government will continue to provide opportunities to develop professional,  
passionate teachers and principals and equip them with the right knowledge and skills for a modern, 21st Century 
classroom that best prepares them for their future. To ensure we support the learning and development of not  
only our students, but our teachers too; we are committed to providing professional development opportunities 
for our teaching workforce here at Laurimar Primary School. 
 

 

What are Professional Practice Days for our teaching staff? 
 
Under the 2017 Victorian Government Schools Agreement, teachers will receive one day per term when they are 
out of the classroom to focus on the improved delivery of high quality teaching and learning. This will be on a pro 
rata basis that caters for each teacher’s workload. For a full time teacher, they can access four days for the year( 1 
per term). Part time( 0.5) can access 2 days or 1 day each semester. 
 

 

What this means for your child? 
 
Your child's teacher will spend four days per year further developing their skills in areas that are aligned to the 
school priorities and initiatives outlined as part of the Education State. Your child will directly benefit from these 
improvements in their daily learning. On these days, a CRT (Casual Relief Teacher) will be provided with the      
learning plan for the day so they will be well equipped to assist your child with their learning needs. We are     
scheduling the professional practice days ahead of time so there is minimal impact to students and, where possible, 
there is consistency in teaching. Many thanks for your support of our professional teaching staff as we continue to 
refine our practice and strive for teaching excellence that ultimately improves each child's performance and         
educational outcomes. 
 
 

Keep up the positive work with your children working hand in hand with our great school and I look forward to 

catching up with you all around our school grounds. 

 

Best Wishes, 

Jason McBean 

Principal 
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CURRICULUM @LPS 

 

Wow! What a busy time it has been in Curriculum over the last two weeks at Laurimar Primary School. 

 

SPELLING 

Our spelling program began in earnest this week with a study into the ‘b, bb’ phoneme. Hopefully your children 
have taught you ‘bounce balloons bbb’. As well as learning about the phoneme sound, students have developed 
word lists, investigated the letters (graphemes) that make the b as in balloon sound, made generalisations about 
what graphemes you would use depending on where you hear the sound in the word and completed a variety of 
other tasks across the school to deepen their knowledge of this phoneme. Just reminding you there is an online 
component to the program, which supports our home school partnership philosophy, to get the best results for 
your child. By using your child’s password you will gain access to activities to further support your child in this 
learning.  

The next phonemes we will be working on are: 

 

Week 4 beginning Monday February 19  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 5 beginning Monday February 26 

  

 

 

 

 

Assistant Principal’s Report  
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NUMERACY 

Throughout 2018 Laurimar Primary School will be working with Numeracy consultant Kathy Palmer. Last Monday 
Kathy worked with the prep to 6 Teaching and Learning Leaders and myself on the current practices we have at LPS 
in mathematics and where to next.  

 

On the last day of this term March 29, which is a pupil free day, Kathy will be presenting to the whole staff on the 
‘Big Ideas’ in mathematics. The Big Ideas  focus on best practice in developing student’s understanding of ‘Trusting 
the Count’, ‘Place Value’, ‘Multiplicative Thinking’ and ‘Partitioning’ at the primary school level. We certainly look 
forward to further enhancing our already excellent practices.  

 

 

Melbourne University – Science of Learning Partnership 

Another very exciting project throughout 2018 will be our work with Professor John Hattie and his team. Professor 
Hattie is the Director of the Melbourne Education Research Institute at the University of Melbourne as well as the 
Chair of the Australian Institute for Teaching and School Leadership (AITSL). Our project will focus on ‘FEEDBACK’ 
with a strong emphasis on exemplar student feedback, so at Laurimar Primary School we have maximum impact on 
learning for our students. The project will involve full day and evening classes for the team, with the first being held 
last Wednesday. We are very excited to have the opportunity to work with such revered educationalists. 

 

 

It certainly is a very exciting time in at Laurimar Primary School. 

 

Deb Purser 

 



 School Photos 
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Spotlight on Social Emotional Learning 
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In SEL classes right across the school this term we are exploring “Relationships”. Our first two lessons have focused 
on either Values (Years 1-4) and Character Strengths (Years 5 & 6). Have conversations with your family about the 
following: 

 

RESPECT: We show respect when we treat others the way we like to be treated. We show respect when we look 

people in the eye and speak politely. We can show respect to other people’s belongings, our own belongings and to 

school property. We should also respect ourselves and like ourselves, just the way we are.  

RESPONSIBILITY: Is being the sort of person who can be relied on when asked to do a job. It’s taking on a leader-

ship role and completing it to the best of your ability. It’s caring for your pet. It’s taking responsibility for your own 

behaviour and decisions. It’s being reliable and always charging your iPad every night. It’s taking responsibility for 

doing your homework (reading, Mathletics etc) every night. 

INTEGRITY: Is doing the right thing…even when no one is watching! It’s making good choices (especially if someone 
is encouraging you to do the wrong thing). And, when you say you are going to do something, you DO IT! 

 

HONESTY: Honesty means always telling the truth. It means not making up stories like the boy who cried wolf 
because no one will believe you when you are really telling the truth. It means owning up and telling the truth 
about your behaviour. You get a reputation for being honest when you always tell the truth. 

 

FREEDOM: Freedom is people choosing to play what they want to play, to eat what they want to eat, to wear 

special clothes for their culture and to think what they want to think, without anyone being critical of their choices 

and opinions. 

BEING FAIR: We show fairness when we play by the rules of the game and we don’t change the rules in the mid-

dle of a game.  It is fair to take turns to speak and to take turns to go first in a game. It shows fairness to make sure 

everyone gets a go.  

CARING: We show caring when we look after others and when we include others in groups or games rather than 
exclude. We show we care for ourselves when we eat healthy food and get enough sleep. We care for the environ-
ment when we keep our school clean and pick up any rubbish we might see. 

 

Next, Character Strengths! For more information on Character Strengths, I’m going to direct you to the VIA Institute 
website: 

www.viacharacter.org  

One of the features of this website is that you can have your child (or you) complete an online survey which will 
highlight their (or your) character strengths. For a $10 fee you can then choose to receive a comprehensive person-
al character strength profile. 

http://www.viacharacter.org
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Finally, let’s talk about Prep! The Preps are learning about 5 special new classmates who have ‘joined’ their classes! 
Ask your little one to tell you about Connie Confidence, Pete Persistence, Oscar Organisation, Gabby Get Along and 
Ricky Resilience! 

 

Well that’s all for now, stay tuned for the next instalment where I will share some great research about the benefits 

of Mindfulness in the Classroom!  

Until then remember...You Can Do It!    

           Cheers! SEL teachers, Steph Pearce & Marg Milne J 

 

 

 

Spotlight on Social Emotional Learning 



Walk to School Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Walk to School Day - Thursday 22nd of February 

 

Laurimar Primary School supports active travel to and from school that encourages a healthy lifestyle as 
well as helping the environment by reducing our carbon footprint. Each term Laurimar Primary has two 
dedicated days where students, parents and carers are able to walk, ride or scooter along dedicated routes 
with our teachers and staff. This term we will be holding our first Walk to School Day on the 22nd of 
February, with teachers meeting students at the following points at 8.25am for an 8.30am departure.  

 

 Hazel Glen Dve & Brookwood Ave 

 Laurimar Blvd & Eliot Ave 

 Flaxen Hills Rd & Hannah Cres 

 Hazel Glen Dve & McCrae St 

 Flaxen Hills Rd & Eliot Ave 

 

 

Look out for us in our orange vests at the above meeting points as we kick off our Active Travel Program for 
2018. Looking forward to seeing you all there.  

 

Mr Karamitanis 

 



From the Office  
  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR PARENTS - CSEF PAYMENTS  

  

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student misses out on the  

opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun activities. It is part of making      

Victoria the Education State and the Government's commitment to breaking the link between a  

student's background and their achievements.  CSEF will be provided to eligible families to cover the costs 

of school trips, camps and sporting  activities.  

  

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be  

eligible for CSEF. A special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee  

families. The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps,  

excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child.  The annual CSEF amount per student is:  

· $125 for primary school students  

  

How to Apply  

Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the CSEF website 

www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  

 

  

Change of Information 

 If over the holiday period you have changed your address, telephone/mobile number or place of work   

details, could you please inform our office staff as soon as possible as we need to have  

Current information for emergency purposes. If your child attends before or after school care,  

ensure you let the OSHC Team know of any changes as well. Your assistance with this would be greatly   

appreciated. 

  

Lost Clothing and Property 

 Is your child/children's clothing labelled? Please check all clothing, hats, lunchboxes, etc. to make sure 

your child's name is clearly visible. If items are clearly labelled items can be returned to the correct owner. 

We appreciate the efforts in purchasing your child’s uniform and the associated cost so t is imperative to 

be clearly labelled. 

 



From the Office  
Student Accident Insurance, Ambulance Cover Arrangements and Private Property 

brought to school.  
 

Parents are reminded that the Department does not provide personal accident insurance or ambulance 

cover for students. Parents and guardians of students, who do not have student accident insurance/

ambulance cover, are responsible for paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including 

the cost of ambulance attendance or transport as well as any other transport costs.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coles Sports for Schools  
What an inspiring community we have in our school. The many Coles vouchers that have come in has been 

fantastic , helping to support our school with new sporting equipment.  A collection bin is located in the 

school’s foyer. Imagine the success we can achieve together as this program goes until May. I’m sure Mr 

Chapman and Mrs Coloe will be very excited to add new sports equipment.   

 

How does it work? 
  
Step 1: For every $10 spent at Coles, customers will receive one Sports for Schools voucher. 
Step 2: Your school community can then bring vouchers into your school, placing them in the collection 
boxes provided or in a collection box at your local Coles Supermarket. 
Step 3: Every voucher received by your school will go towards your tally – you will then be able to order 
the sports equipment your school needs! 

STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE 

Parents are reminded that the school does not provide personal       

accident insurance for students.  Parents/guardians are responsible for 

paying the cost of medical treatment for injured students, including 

any transport costs.  Reasonably low cost accident insurance policies 

are available from commercial insurers should you require one. 



 

 
 
 
Welcome to the 2018 school year! 
  
Our school is very fortunate to have a canteen that operates 5 days a week for recess & lunch.  We can 
only do this with your help! 
  
Find out what it takes to work in the canteen, there is always something to do.  If you have 30 mins – 2 
hrs free we’d love to see you. Drop into the canteen to see the team and we can see what days 
suit.  The urn is always hot, there’s coffee & tea in the cupboard and you‘ll get to see your beautiful kids 
at recess/lunch time.  If we are not in the canteen when you come down, there is some information on 
the window near the security door. 
  

No Food/Money Sharing: 
 
Can we ask that you  talk to your child/ren about NOT sharing money/food with their friends.  
 
We have a no food/money sharing policy at Laurimar Primary school and although it is a “nice” thing to 
do, we ask that you have this conversation.  We don’t want anyone banned from the canteen for this 
reason.  
  

Canteen 



 

 

  



 

 

 



 

 
 
 
Jasper Graham from 5C has made his own decision to cut off his surfer boy locks to 
support people with Cancer - a disease that has effected some of the people he loved/
loves the most in his world.  
  
He will take part in the World's Greatest Shave for the Leukaemia Foundation on March 

17. If you would like to support him please go to his link to donate and help him raise 

vital funds today http://my.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/jaspergraham 

World’s Greatest Shave 

http://my.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/jaspergraham


Student of the Week—5th Feb 2018 
 

 

 

 

Class Student 

Foundation A Neve V 

Foundation B James A 

Foundation C  

Foundation D Kaela M 

Foundation E  Madeline R 

Foundation F Riley B 

Foundation G Mia B 

1A Kade F 

1B  

1C Zoe D 

1D Zac R 

1E Faith J 

1F  

2A  

2B Charlie M 

2C Adrian B 

2D Akira T 

2E Laura I 

2F Cooper W 

2G  

3A Jett F 

3B  

3C Mikayla S 

3D Indianna P 

3E Blake S 

3F Bella M 

4A Liam P 

4B  

4C Emily S 

4D Harper R 

4E Jarrah C 

4F Nicholas G 

4G Brodie L 

5A Zac P 

5B Lily M 

5C Jack G 

5D  

5E Katia G 

5F Lachlan M 

6A  

6B Dante G 

6C Bianca M 

6D Jemma H 

6E All O 

6F Tayla C 

  

STEM Cooper R 

OSHC Zandre I 

Extension  

The Arts Cooper S 

Chinese Jayla R 

Social & Emotional 

Learning Maya H 

Physical Education   



Student of the Week—12th Feb 2018 
 

 

 

 

Class Student 

Foundation A Levi P 

Foundation B Adam H 

Foundation C  

Foundation D Ryder P 

Foundation E Zach S 

Foundation F Zqyne A 

Foundation G Blake S 

1A Isabelle W 

1B  

1C Llia  M 

1D Chase F 

1E Jacob C 

1F Heath H 

2A Lillian N 

2B Matin M 

2C Matilda M 

2D Archie B 

2E Sam H 

2F Tully C 

2G Timothy W 

3A Layla K 

3B Noah T 

3C Julian L 

3D Rhyse M 

3E Kayla < 

3F Ezekiel W 

4A Maddison E 

4B Jye B 

4C Kai E 

4D  

4E Matthew M 

4F Mya B 

4G Erin R 

5A DJ J 

5B Mason R 

5C  

5D Stefan K 

5E Brennan W 

5F Zak O 

6A Jesse H 

6B Tessa P 

6C Aimee I 

6D Ellexa D 

6E Sacha V 

6F Tyson S 

  

STEM Grace S 

OSCH Ashleigh P 

Extension Izaac F 

The Arts Jordan B 

Chinese Neha B 

Social & Emotional 

Learning Jake K 

Physical Education  Brodie C 
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